
 
 

Urgent: Your health plan is ending on Sunday, July 31.  
Take action by July 31, 2016, to ensure your health coverage continues. Otherwise, you may 

have to pay for all of your health care and you may have to pay a penalty. 
 
July 18, 2016 
 
Dear Oregon’s Health CO-OP member: 

 
After July 31, 2016, your Oregon’s Health CO-OP health insurance coverage will no longer be 
available. This means you will lose your health coverage. You must enroll in a new plan to have 
coverage.  
 
To make sure there is not a gap in your coverage and avoid paying a penalty, enroll in a 
new plan before 8 p.m. Sunday, July 31, 2016.  
 
What you need to do  

1. Go to HealthCare.gov or call 1-800-318-2596 (toll-free). HealthCare.gov is the only place 
where you can see if you qualify for financial help to help pay for premiums and out-of-
pocket costs. You may also contact an insurer, but you can only get financial help 
through HealthCare.gov. 

2. Work with a free, local insurance agent. If you already have an insurance agent, please 
contact them to help you enroll. Insurance agents are experts who can help you find the 
plan that best fits your needs. If you don’t have an insurance agent, you can find one by 
visiting OregonHealthCare.gov or calling 1-855-268-3767 (toll-free). 

3. Keep a copy of this letter. You will be asked to provide a copy by HealthCare.gov or your 
new insurance company.  

4. Make sure to request an Aug. 1 effective date. 
 
Help is available  

 Call the Oregon Health Insurance Marketplace to learn more about your options at 1-
855-268-3767 (toll-free) or email info.marketplace@oregon.gov. 

 Get help from a local insurance agent or community partner at 
http://healthcare.oregon.gov/Pages/get-help.aspx. Call HealthCare.gov at 1-800-318-
2596 (toll-free) to request a reasonable accommodation at no cost to you if you have a 
disability.  

 
What if I can’t enroll by July 31? 
It is best to enroll by July 31 to avoid a gap in your coverage. If you are unable to enroll by then, 
you can enroll by Sept. 29 and still get retroactive coverage back to Aug. 1. If you choose a new 
plan after July 31, you must call HealthCare.gov at 1-800-318-2596 (toll-free) to request an Aug. 
1 effective date. 
 
Getting help in other languages  
Si tiene cobertura de seguro de salud a través de Oregon Health CO-OP, usted necesita 
encontrar nueva cobertura lo más pronto posible. Su plan de seguro de salud terminará el 
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domingo, 31 de julio del 2016. Para asistencia por favor póngase en contacto con el 1-855-268-
3767.   
  
Если вы имеете медицинское страхование через Oregon Health Insurance Marketplace 
(Орегонский рынок медицинского страхования), вам необходимо как можно быстрее найти 
новое покрытие. Ваш план заканчивается 31 июля 2016 года. Если вам нужна помощь, 
пожалуйста, звоните по телефону 1-855-268-3767. 
 
http://dfr.oregon.gov/public-resources/Pages/co-op.aspx  
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